

HELLO! FROM FOO MEE HAR

Dear Residents of Gek Poh,

As the end of 2022 approaches, I would like to wish all of you a restful and enjoyable holiday. For our students who will sit for their exams, I wish you the best of luck!

I am pleased to see the completion of Home Improvement Programme (HIP) at Blocks 732, 733, 734, 735, 743, 744, 745 and 746. As part of the effort to continuously upgrade our estate, lifts at Blocks 732 - 739, 744, 747, 750, 752 - 761 and 764 – 766 will be progressively replaced under the Lift Replacement Programme in the coming months.

Blocks 751-761 and 764-766 Jurong West St 74 will also see their municipal facilities spruced up under the Neighbourhood Renewal Programme (NRP). I would like to thank residents who shared their views on the preliminary design with us in the recent NRP Townhall. Residents' feedback will provide the basis for the project team to continue refining the NRP plan.

In Parliament, I joined the debates in a number of areas including:

- Support measures to cope with cost of living and inflation
- FY2022 tax revenue and GST assurance package
- · HDB loan rates in the light of increasing mortgage rates by banks
- · Fire safety standards in the light of recent fires at HDB flats
- · Government COVID 19 spending and emergency preparedness
- · Debt Collection Bill

Finally, I am most grateful to be able to connect with residents in person with the lifting of COVID restrictions. I thank all residents for joining us in the many events we organised over the last few months including National Day Carnival, Mid Autumn Festival, Community Job Fair, Community Resilience Day, Senior Friendship Circle Sunday Breakfast and various community outings.

Stay well, stay healthy and together, let's make Gek Poh our Best Home!

Scan to read more!

Foo Mee Har MP for West Coast GRC Aver Rajah-Gek Poh Division

Foolbeetla

